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December results were printed in the
December issue!

Club Skeet Results

Jimmy Powell and Dick Peoples, above

All gun club members and/or shareholders welcome!

Agenda
 Opening of Meeting by Joe Pisecco
 Minutes of last years meeting
 Treasurer’s Report
 Report on Refinancing of Mortgage
 Report on Outstanding Shares by Paul Weyandt

Old Business
 Review of year’s events and Archery Range report by  
Terry Cullender and Randy Walhood
 Report of Trinity River Authority Sewer Line 
Construction by Randy Walhood

New Business
 Election of Board Members
 3 openings for 3 year terms to expire end of 2010
 The following members are willing to serve:
  Robert Nicholas
  Craig Neill
  Will Stilley – incumbent
  Gene Wills – incumbent
 Nominations from the field, voting
 Tabulations by Joe Pisecco and Paul Weyandt

 Report on status of Mineral Lease by Bill Schweitzer
 Options for new monies from Mineral Lease
 What do we do now by Paul Weyandt
 Presentation of Potential Wish List by Terry Cullender
 Newly Elected Board Members announced by Joe 
Pisecco.
 Any new business to be brought up from the field?
 General Meeting closed by Joe Pisecco

Immediately following the General Meeting a private 
meeting of the new board members to be opened to 
nominate and elect new officers and to handle any business 
that is current and needs attention.

G.P.G.C./G.P.S.D.C.

January 2008
Phone (972) 641-9940 (leave message)

www.gpgc.net

THE BULLET-TIN

Notice
GPSDC Annual Meeting

7:00 PM Thursday, January 10, 2008

2008 ARA Match Schedule for GPGC
(American Rimfi re Association)

 April 6
 May 3
 June 7
 July 5
 August 2
 September 20
 Tournament - October 4 at 9:00 AM
       and 8:30 AM October 5

Saturdays at 9:00 AM
Mike Pallett, mwpallett@yahoo.com

Welcome New Members!Welcome New Members!

Greg Stiborek

Cleve Watson

Jackie Boyd

Tom Sipe & Bud Wessel 
not pictured

There are now 403 active members out of 
562 shareholders and 595 shares.
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Jan. 3 - 7:30 PM GPGC board of directors meeting
Jan 7 - 5:30 PM Trap League, Wobble Doubles
Jan. 10 - 7:00 PM  GPSDC Annual Meeting
Jan. 14 - 5:30 PM Trap League, Wobble Doubles
Jan. 19 - 1:00 PM Public Day
Jan. 21 - 5:30 PM Trap League Wobble Doubles
Jan. 26-27  Hunter Ed Instructor Area Chief Meeting
Jan. 28 - 5:30 PM Last Night Trap League
Feb. 3 - Noon Club Skeet Shoot
Feb. 4 - 5:30 PM New Trap League Starts
Feb. 7 - 7:30 PM GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
Feb. 11 - 5:30 PM Trap League
Feb. 14 - Valentine’s Day
Feb. 16 - 1:00 PM Public Day
Feb. 18 - 5:30 PM Trap League
Feb. 25 - 5:30 PM Trap League

 February 3 August 3
 March 2  September 7
 April 6  October 5
 May 4  November 2
 June 1  December 7
 July 6

 Lunch is always at noon and the preliminaries start at 
1:00 PM.
 Main event is 50 round of 12ga.
 Prelims and more info by Brad, Jeff or Randy.

Brad Fitzgerald, 972-816-0934

Club Skeet Schedule 2008

Range Offi cer Duty
Wed. Jan. 2 Joe Miller
Sat. Jan. 5 Jeff Zwiebel
Sun. Jan. 6 Joe Bettacchi
Wed. Jan. 9 Jim Boyd
Sat. Jan. 12 Ray Slater
Sun. Jan. 13 David Anderson
Wed. Jan. 16 Rusty Porter
Sat. Jan. 19 Ken English

Pistol Bill Evans
Sun. Jan. 20 Bobby Sherrill
Wed. Jan. 23 Jack Martin
Sat. Jan. 26 Don Ambrose
Sun. Jan. 27 Chris Collinvitti
Wed. Jan. 30 Ken Hulsey

 Grand Prairie Education Committee

 972-641-9940 (leave message)

Education Classes 
Set for 2008

Student Classes
March 3, 6 and 8

 July 7, 10 and 12
 August 4, 7 and 9
 September 8, 11 and 13
 October 13, 16 and 18
 November 10, 13 And 15
 December 8, 11 and 13

Instructor Workshop
January 26 and 27 area chief meeting
March 14, 15 and 16 NRA shotgun workshop
May 23, 24 and 25  NRA rifle workshop
June 20, 21 and 22  NRA reloading workshop
July 19 and 20  NRA range safety officer
September 26, 27 and 28  NRA handgun workshop

Upcoming Events

Thanks to Ray Slater for repairing the blinds 
in the new building.

Thanks!
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Recipe Corner
Venison Lasagna

1 lb spicy venison sausage
2 tsp onion salt
2 tsp garlic salt
1 can 16 oz. whole tomatoes
1 can 15 oz. tomato sauce
3 tbsp dried parsley flakes
1 tsp sugar
1 tsp basil leaves
2 tsp salt
1 can 8 oz mushroom pieces
6 uncooked lasagna noodles
1 pk 16 oz pkg ricotta cheese
1/2 cup parmesan cheese
1 1/2 tsp oregano leaves
2 cups shredded mozzarella cheese

 Cook and stir sausage, onion and garlic salt in 
10-inch skillet until sausage is light brown. Drain. Add 
tomatoes (with liquid), tomato sauce, 2 tablespoons 
parsley, sugar, basil, 1/2 teaspoon salt and mushrooms. 
Heat to boil, stirring occasionally. Reduce heat. 
Simmer uncovered until mixture is consistency of 
thick spaghetti sauce, about 1 hour.
 Cook noodles as directed on package. Reserve 
1/2 cup of the sauce mixture. Mix ricotta cheese, 1/4 
cup Parmesan, 1 tablespoon parsley, 1 1/2 teaspoons 
salt and oregano. Layer 1/2 each of the noodles, 
remaining sauce mixture, mozzarella cheese and 
ricotta cheese mixture in ungreased oblong pan, 
10X6X2 inches.
 Repeat above process until you have 2 layers. 
Spoon reserve 
sauce on 
top, top with 
mozzarella and 
sprinkle with 
Parmesan.
 Cook 
uncovered 
at 350F for 
45 minutes. 
Let stand 15 
minutes.

from IHA at homestead.com
Everette Ray Jones  
1949 - 2007

 Everette Ray Jones, 58, a loving, 
husband, father, brother and friend, 
died Tuesday, Dec. 25, 2007.
 Funeral: 12:30 p.m. Monday at 
Thompson’s Harveson & Cole Funeral 
Home. Interment: 2:30 p.m. Monday 
in Dallas Fort Worth National Cem-
etery, Lane B. Visitation: 4 to 6 p.m. 
Sunday at the funeral home.
 Pallbearers: Colin Jones, James 
Pruitt, Brad Tout, Glenn Tout, Jason 
Tout and Tony Tout.

 Memorials: His memory may be honored with a 
donation to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society, 8111 
LBJ Freeway, Suite 425, Dallas 75251.
 Everette Ray Jones was born July 12, 1949, in 
Stillwater, Okla., son of the late D. L. and Jennola Mills 
Jones. He graduated from Trimble Tech High School and 
the University of Texas at Arlington with a degree in civil 
engineering. He was a professional engineer with Halff As-
sociates, Inc. of Dallas, where he designed the Village Creek 
Historical Area Hike and Bike Trail. He was a vice president 
and team leader at Halff Associates, Inc. and also a member 
of the American Society of Civil Engineers and the Ameri-
can Public Works Association.
 He very much enjoyed serving as a mentor for 
the Civil Engineering Department at University of Texas at 
Arlington and was an avid motorcyclist.
 Survivors: Wife of 36 years, Teri Tout Jones; daugh-
ter, Angela Jones; brother, David Lee Jones and his wife, 
Kaye; sister, Nola Jean McNeely and her husband, Larry; 
nephews; and nieces. 
 Published in the Star-Telegram on 12/29/2007. 

In Remembrance...
 Ray Jones has been a gun club member 
since the 70’s, an avid pistol shooter and was on the 
Development Board of Directors for several years. He 
will be missed.

Did you know...?

The last person leaving the rifle/pistol 
range should close the gate to those 
ranges.
The front gate may be left open if there 
is someone on the shotgun range.

•

•

Jack Martin
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Walt Mentzer, Josh Wells, Jack Martin & Jim Cervenka Bobby, Jeff and Randy

Josh, Jack and Jim Gene, Kerry, Joe and Al

Jeff and Randy Randy, Bobby and Jeff



5

 I must have been a good boy last year.  Santa left me 
a 12 point or 13 point if you count the stub of the broken tine.  
Plus a couple of does.

 They came from Sheffi eld, Texas

 The deer I shot and the one in the picture are not the 
same one.  One is a Whitetail and the other is a Mule deer.  I 
shot the Whitetail and the Mule deer appeared in almost the 
same place within three moments so I shot him too except 
with a camera.

    Charles Richerson Mule deer

Turkey

Charles and his whitetail

Charles with his Christmas deer

Deer Hunt
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Grand Prairie Gun Club
P.O. Box 530274

Grand Prairie, TX 75053-0274

Be Courteous!

Reload the houses when

you fi nish shooting. Pick up your

hulls - clean up the area a

little - use trash cans!

David Payne, President 214-683-7212 d-payne@sbcglobal.net

Mike Pallett, Vice President 972-594-4834 mwpallett@yahoo.com

Jan Heath, Vice President 972-986-8247 

Jeffrey Zwiebel, Secretary 972-490-8438 jeff.zwiebel@alcatel-lucent.com

Randy Walhood, Treasurer 972-387-1811 randy.walhood@farmersbranch.info

Ray Slater 972-790-1668 sktman8@yahoo.com

Bobby Sherrill 972-263-0679 katbob@flash.net

Will Knight 972-262-2317 wwk@digitalsolutions.com

Howard Gray Jr. 972-264-1790 grayeng@worldnet.att.net

Richard Bailey 817-421-6222 res1u04p@verizon.net

Don Stone 972-264-6224 robertstone34@sbcglobal.net

Bill Schweitzer 817-329-8828 try8@verizon.net

GPGC Board of Directors
Name Home Phone Email

Membership share questions?
Contact:
 Paul Weyandt, Secretary, GPSDC
 P.O. Box 201312
 Arlington, TX 76006-1312
 817-992-0707 (Cell)
 817-460-0804 (Home - messages)

GPGC Bullet-tin
 Terry Cullender - Editor
 972-264-7889 
 terrycullender@yahoo.com

 Sharon West - Production
 972-602-7985
 swest@sradesign.com

If you have articles, pictures or recipes you would like 
to submit for publication in an upcoming issue, contact 
Terry or Sharon by the 20th of each month. For best 
quality, photos should be in digital format, however 
good quality originals are acceptable for scanning. 

Future Construction
 Future construction by the Trinity River Authority 
(TRA) will begin on our property in January 2008.  This is 
to replace a large sanitary sewer line between the shotgun 
fields and the archery ranges.  This is part of a large project 
that begins on our property and extends to SH360.  The 
cost of this project is in excess of $16 million and will be 
constructed by the S.J. Louis Construction Company.  This 
project will not impact the rifle or pistol range.  There 
will be times that the hours on the shotgun fields will be 
restricted.  There will be advance notice of any change 
in operating   hours after the contractor has had a pre-
construction meeting.  The archery range will be completely 
shut down for about the first year of construction. The large 
sewer line will run through the middle and entire length of 
the range. Aferwards the site will be graded and the range 
can then be rebuilt with permanent improvements. The 
sanitary sewer metering station behind our new building 
that provides that wonderful aroma will be relocated 
outside our main fence closer to Lower Tarrant Road.  The 
new metering station will be sealed and access for TRA will 
be easier by being adjacent to the roadway.  Stay tuned for 
more details!


